
 

 

FINAL MINUTES OF THE EXTRAORDINARY MEETING OF PENNARD 
COMMUNITY COUNCIL HELD 

ON 27th June 2022 
VIA ZOOM AT 7.14 PM 

 
 
Present: Cllr Susan Rodaway SER, Cllr Darran Hickery DH, Cllr Keith Atkins KA, Cllr 
Lynda James LJ, Cllr Jean Marnell JM, Cllr Will Smith WS, Cllr Steve Sheriff SS, Cllr 
Cari Jones CJ, Clerk and the 2 Councillor Applicants 
 

Apologies for absence 

Schedule 12 of the Local Government Act 1972 requires a record to be kept of the members 

present and that this record form part of the minutes of the meeting. Members who cannot 

attend a meeting should tender apologies to the Clerk as it is usual for the grounds upon 

which apologies are tendered also to be recorded. Under Section 85(1) of the Local 

Government Act1972, members present must decide whether the reason(s) for a member's 

absence are accepted. 

Cllr Ralph Cook, Cllr Rhian Hill and Cllr Hannah Henwood Jean Marnell JM and due to 

family commitments. 

It was proposed to accept the above councillor’s apology 

Proposed by SS seconded by WS agreed by all. 

Declarations of interest: None 

All votes will be named votes 

 

 

1) 2022/93 To discuss and agree co-option for Councillor vacancy in Kittle 
Cllr Rodaway welcomed the two applicants and asked them to introduce themselves and 
explain why they had applied to become Community Councillors. 
 
Both applicants introduced themselves and explained to the Council members what her 
background was and why they had applied for the vacancies. 
 
It was proposed that both candidates be co-opted as members of Pennard Community 
Council.  
Proposed by WW seconded by CJ agreed by all 
 
Cllr Rodaway explained the next steps and welcomed Cllr Cathy Carr and Cllr Karen Penny 
to Council. 
 
Meeting closed at 7.23pm. 
 

 


